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Dee for Dentist 

Family & Cosmetic Dental Care 

Dee Dee Meevasin, DMD 

 8772 S. Maryland Parkway, Suite A 

Las Vegas, NV  89123 

702.586.7800 tel 

702.586.7575 fax 

www.deefordentist.com 

Dee for Dentist presents a $1,500 

check to  Nevada Paralyzed  

Veterans of America 

THANK YOU FOR 

YOUR SUPPORT!!! 

More on this story on page 2 

 



President/Executive Director's Report 
By Dan Kaminski and Julie Johnson 

 

The We R Community Grant from Desert Pines High School was awarded to us to help sponsor the Paralym-

pic Kids week long summer camp.  During this week long camp, the kids participated in some amazing adap-

tive sports and wellness programs such as adaptive volleyball, handcyling, trike riding, kayaking (in the pool 

at the YMCA), swimming and all sorts of other sports. 

 

On the last day they had a cowboy themed day with lots of fun activities like panning for gold, a petting zoo, 

pony rides, cowboy hats, the list goes on.  This is one of our favorite events, just watching their faces light up 

is truly amazing.. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dee for Dentist—what an awesome fun bunch of people at this dentist office.  They have a program called 

“Fills for Good” and every quarter  they pick a category they want to donate to.  Whichever organization gets 

the most votes, you win.  We WON $1,500.  Thank you for supporting veterans and the Southern Nevada 

Community.  

 

August 23rd at the Orleans Casino, we will be hosting another  Senior  Spotlight Spectacular  where you 

can get all kinds of information regarding the needs of seniors plus free food and entertainment.  All proceeds 

will benefit the Nevada  Veterans Foundation to help build a Fisher House next to the VA Hospital on Pecos 

Road. 

 

August 26th PVA Summit at the Par is Hotel.  We will have an oppor tunity to see all the newest adap-

tive products on the market.   

 

October 1st, Veterans Service Fair—will be  held  at the Cambridge Center.  This fair’s main goal is to 

help homeless and low income veterans get back on their feet.  Providers will help with getting in the VA 

system, dental , hygiene, haircuts, hosing, jobs, warrants, clothing, veterinarian  care for animals, etc.  If you 

know of anyone needing these services, please pass the word. 

 

One of our volunteers and wife of past president, Mike Stern has passed away.  Linda Stern we are sorry for 

your passing and our thoughts and prayers are with your family.  You will be missed. 



Vice –President’s Report 

By Lester Wood 

 

We at the chapter started off the month of May with a bang, one of our biggest fundraisers, the San 

Gennaro Festival.  It was held May 7-11.  San Gennaro is an annual event held in honor of San Gen-

naro, the Patron Saint of Naples.  Unfortunately the weather didn’t cooperate with us this time.  High 

winds, and cooler temperatures and unruly teens didn’t help this year’s giving  We hope to do better 

with our next festival in September.   

 

We recently also held a Lacrosse clinic along with our National office.  If there is enough interest, we 

might be able to sponsor a team.   We also held another BBQ for the Paralympic Kids at Rancho High 

School.  I was really disappointed that I could not make it, the kids bring so much joy to us, their smiles 

just melt your heart watching them enjoying themselves with their parents. 

 

In June we went to Desert Pines High School to receive a grant presented by We R Community made 

up of some of the top students in the school  We at Nevada PVA were so proud of the young people for 

choosing us as a recipient, and for all the hard work that they are doing for the community. 

 

We also held our Annual Fishing Trip at Lake Mead.  We had a great turnout and everyone enjoyed 

themselves, even though no fish were caught. 

 

The month of June started out on a sad note when we learned of the passing of Linda Stern, the wife of 

our past president Mike Stern.  On June 9th members of our chapter joined Mike and Linda’s family for 

her home going.  We at Nevada PVA will continue to keep Mike and Linda’s family in our prayers. 

 

As the Vegas heat gets into high gear we will be cutting back on some of our activities for a couple of 

months.  I hope everyone has a safe and awesome summer. 

 

“One day someone is going to hug you so tight, that all of your broken pieces will stick back together” 

Anonymous 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Senior Spotlight  August 23rd 

PVA Summit   August 26th 

San Gennaro Feast  September 9-14 

Veterans Service Fair   October 1st 
 

If you would like to volunteer to work any of  these events please call 

the office at 702/646-0040 



Sports Report 
By Marc Fenn 

 

In June I traveled to Oklahoma for the Endeavor Games and had a great time while there, 

it’s now been around 15 years since I took part in these games.  I took part in them a long 

time ago when it was just starting out and I was amazed to see how much they’ve grown.  

I would say there were over 50 juniors competing and well over 100 adult athletes compet-

ing in all types of events. 

I was able to apply for a veterans grant for the camp and they paid for living accommoda-

tions and food; I only had to pay for the flight.  The accommodations were neither accessi-

ble nor comfortable.  We got to eat on campus time and not event time and missed several 

meals.  Many athletes complained about it and will be commenting on it when the surveys 

come out soon. 

I placed 4th in javelin, discus and shot put.  Only two meters off from gold in most events.  

Once I start training again, I believe I can change these results for next year’s game's 

Thanks again to the board for allowing me the opportunity to attend and participate. 

                                            August 

 Sandra Qualls  03  Alexis B. Borre  17   

 Joe R. Ybanez  04  Robert J. Priante  18  

 Michael J. Milligan 05  Beverly C. Jolley  19 

 Larry D. Everett  06  Fletcher (Rick) Hantke 22 

 Lyndon R. Ruddle 06  Marci L. Piccirilli 22 

 Maria Rietje Skaar 07  Timothy Manchego 23 

 David M. Fivecoats 08  Lester E. Wood  23 

 Ted M. Perelman  08  Daniel A. Kaminski 28 

 James A. Hoban  09  Yusuf Ali  30 

 Brandon M. Jones 11  Joseph W. Boyd  30 

 Michael C. Stern  12  Katelyn R. Johnson 30 

                                           September 

 

 Ronald J. Cantagallo 05  Larry W. Porter  15 

 Rebekash L. Shumate 05  Rhea Glena U. Pareja 17 

 Tad R. Stuart  05  Michael Schacherbauer 17 

 Cedrick J. Arinwine 09  Lee Tolliver  20 

 Robert W. Artz  10  James M. Wakefield 24 

 Kenneth Rogers  12  Harold M. Hubbard 25 

 Kathleen C. Miller 14  Edrick D. James  25 

 Annette McNaughton 15   

                        BIRTHDAY’S 



SCI News 
By Jennifer Yanez, LCSW 

SCI Coordinator, VASNHS 

 

Greetings! Thank you to all the participants in the KT SCI Wellness Program. Our summer cycle is well 

underway and not only do we have weekly exercise class led by Kinesiotherapy, but also speakers from 

RAGE, Parks and Rec, My HealtheVet, the MOVE program, and a special Tai Chi class.  SCI Nursing, So-

cial Work, Recreation Therapy and Kinesiotherapy co-facilitate this program and hope you can join us for 

the fall cycle beginning in September. This is a great way to learn new information or refresh your 

knowledge and get some exercise! The Wellness Program meets twice per week, Mondays and Thursdays, 

and you must attend both the lecture series and the exercise class. Please call the VA SCI/D clinic if you 

would like more information: Jennifer Yanez, (702)791-9000 x15288. 

New Program Open to Eligible Veterans from Rebuilding Together Southern Nevada 

 

Major rehabilitation of 10-15 veterans homes.  They will be doing HVAC replacement, insulation, double pane 

windows, basic weatherization, etc.   

 

To qualify, the homeowner must be a veteran and not exceed  80% Area Median Income.  For a single person 

living alone that’s about $36,000.  That number goes up depending on the number of occupants living in the 

home. 

 

The only caveat is that the homeowner must pay back a portion of the funding IF they sell the home in a certain 

amount of time.  Go to RTSNV.org to see this and other programs that may be available to you. 

Entertainment Reimbursement 

 

Attended  “Junefest” at the Sunset Casino’s outdoor amphitheater.  It was a long concert with four different 

groups.  The last group was Credence Clearwater Revisited.  All of the groups were good, but Credence sounded 

just like they did when they were on the radio back when I was still in high school and when I was in the Marine 

Corp.  They were my favorite group back then, so hearing them brought back a lot of memories.  William 

Frankell 

 

Thank you for having the entertainment reimbursement program, it helped pay part of the dinner tab at Tony 

Roma’s while vacationing at Disneyland.  Dan Kaminski 

 

My wife and I went to Don Vito’s on her birthday and they were very good considering they were a little pricey.  

We didn’t have reservations and it was on a Friday but we got right in.  Also went to Ted’s Place in Laguna Ni-

gel, it was great.  Taylor Boclair 

 

Thank you for letting myself and a guest enjoy the Bangles concert and a day of shooting at the Green Valley 

Range. Dan Kaminski 

Ken’s Komedy Korner 

After a first date, with both parties splitting the cost of diner and a movie, the 

young man was rebuffed at the door by his date.  “Since we’ve gone Dutch on 

everything else,” she said, “you can just kiss yourself goodnight” 

For those of you with a clothing allowance, and have submitted application 

10-8678 pay out will be at the end of October. 



Northern Nevada News 
By Tom Hudson 

 

 

Well summer is here with all its fun and activities.  At the recent Reno PVA Annual BBQ, Dan and Julie got to 
meet our temporary Reno VA Director.  Dr. Kurt took a new position at another VA.  As you read this, the Phoe-
nix VA has added one of our neurologists, Dr. Chan to their staff as well.  Our losses continue with the passing of 
one  of our members, Dianne and a VA mobility provider and PVA friend, Wayne Bachand of NV Seating and 
Mobility. 
 
Our regular meetings restarted June 18th with our Annual BBQ with Chef Roger doing BBQ vittles at the VA 
Quad.  By the way, there is a walkway between the new SCI building in what was the NE corner parking area and 
the hospital side. 
 
One last request to our members in N. Nevada, could you please send your email address to 
n.nv_pva@hotmail.com? 
 
I recently had some ramp/door issues with my van, I couldn’t get out!  I took the van to Medtech in Reno; they are 
the only nearby Braun Service group.  Long story short, their mechanic got the door open, got the door responding 
to commands, and got me on my way, FREE!  Since Medtech has become the sole VA vendor in Reno, I hope this 
attitude for simple fixes spills over to all departments.   
 
Sports 
 
General Activities:  In N. NV and N. CA please check the Northern Nevada tab at the website: nevadapva.org/
northernnv as there is expanded coverage for those of you traveling with family and kids.  Both the City of Reno 
and Sacramento publish excellent newsletters detailing events for all disabled folks at their respective websites. 
 
For everyone looking for a high octane exhaust fix, several venues are currently being worked on.  This will in-
clude car and air races I’ll post with I get the details so keep checking the website.  So far there isn't anything new.  
Also, if you want to keep posted on a more regular basis, send your name and email address to 
n.nv_pva@hotmail.com 
 
Looking for a Paralympic sport program in your town?  Traveling and would like to find some awesome adapted 

sports at your vacation destination? Simply click here! http://findaclub.usparalympics.org 

 

Just a reminder that the low/no cost full gym program for Veterans- Fit but not Forgotten in Reno is readying its 

next intake cycles with the noted day & time changes.  The four class requirements taken on Tuesdays 1300 or 

Wednesdays at 1730 and upon completion are eligible for a FREE facility membership pass good for one year so 

they can enjoy continued use of the weight room/cardio room and additionally have access to open gym, open 

swim and water fitness classes.  Contact April Wolfe, Therapeutic Recreation Specialist, City of Reno, at 775-333-

7765 or wolfea@reno.gov for further information.  This is a VA backed program including a P.T. tasked to help 

out. 

 

April has also stared Project Fit sponsored by the Neilson Foundation.  This works the same as FBNF above, but is 

directed towards non-vets that are recovering from SCI. 

LOCAL VENDORS —these are folks that discount for Vets in Northern Nevada all year long, not just on Veter-

ans Day. 

 

Reno Computer Fix—775/996-0212 

McCarran Auto Boyd -  775/359-0211 

Genghis Grill—775/851-2695 

Sun Valley Appliance Center—775/673-5000 

Nevada Seating & Mobility –0775/884-1965 

Omed of Nevada—775/857-3008 

Hero Pets 4 Hero Vets—775/292-0740 

mailto:wolfea@reno.gov


2014 Sports and Miscellaneous Venues 

Dates Event 
Loca-
tion Contact Phone Email Web Site   

7/12 
Women Veterans 
Appreciation Day 

Idlewild 
Park 

Lucia Garc-
es 

775-

326-

2657 

Garc-
es.Lucia 
@va.gov 

    

7/12-13 
Squaw Valley Art, 
Wine and Music 
Festival 

Squaw 
Valley, 

CA 
  

  
  

www.squaw.co
m 

  

7/13- 

8/17 
Adaptive Golf 

 

 

April Wolfe 
775-

333-
7765 

wolfea@ 

reno.gov 

renoparksan-
drec. 

com 

  

8/23 
Oakland A's vs. 
LA Angels    

  
  

www.skibac.org
  

  

8/30 
25th Annual 
Foam Fest 

Squaw 
Valley, 

CA 
  

  
  

www.disabledsp
orts.net  

  

ON GOING 
Tahoe Paddle 
Sports 

Donner 
Lake,  
Lake 

Tahoe 

 

 

530-

581-
4161 

      

Sept 10- 

Oct. 15 
Adaptive Golf 

 

 

April Wolfe 
775-

333-
7765 

wolfea@ 

reno.gov 

renoparksan-
drec. 

com 

  

Sept.10-14 
Military Sports 
Camp 

Various April Wolfe 
775-
333-

7765 

wolfea@ 

reno.gov 

renoparksan-

drec. 

com 

  

ON GOING 
Fit but not Forgt-
ten 

Evelyn 
Mount 
Center 

April Wolfe 
775-
333-

7765 

wolfea@ 

reno.gov 

renoparksan-

drec. 

com 

  

ON GOING Project Fit 
Evelyn 
Mount 
Center 

April Wolfe 
775-
333-

7765 

wolfea@ 

reno.gov 

renoparksan-

drec. 

com 

  

ON GOING 
Reno-Tahoe 
Senior Olympic 
Games 

Various Les Sintay   
sintayl@ 

reno.gov. 
    

ON GOING 
If I can do this I 
can do anything! 

Various 
Cindy 
Smith 

530-
581-
4161 

cindy@ 

disa-
bledsports.n

et 

disabledsports 

.net 
  

On Going 
Low Vision & Vision Impaired Tandem Bicy-

cling     
 

  

Northern Nevada 



AMAZON FUNDRAISER 
 

Don’t forget when shopping on Amazon.com sign up for their “Smile” program.  All you 

need to do is type in www.amazon.com/smile then pick Nevada Paralyzed Veterans as 

your charity and shop.  Amazon will give us a percentage of all sales but you have to make 

sure your are signed into the /smile program every time. 

Membership—165 

For Sale:  LIBERATOR TRIKE, custom 

made, only one on the market designed for 

wheelchair user plus passenger, very fast 

$30,000.  Plus Custom TOY-HAULER by 

Wells Cargo, wheelchair friendly, can be made 

into two compartments plus kitchen and toilet, 

$20,000.  Details at http:pvamag/com/pn/

article/4143/a_better_idea_.  Package $49,000 

obo.  Call 702/395-3391 between 10 am-10 pm. 

Please submit your recipes for our upcoming Nevada PVA Cookbook.  We are hoping to make this a great 

fundraiser for our organization but need your help. 

You can submit as many recipes as you would like.  You can mail, email or fax to us your recipes. 

SMITH’S FUNDRAISER 

 
We are happy to announce that we have joined with Smith’s grocery for their Community Rewards 

Program.  Smith’s will give us a percentage of all sales made when you register and use Nevada 

PVA as your selected charity.   

 

To sign up, you must have a registered Smith’s rewards card account.  To register go to: 

www.smithscommunityrewards.com  and follow the directions., once you register click the Edit 

Community Rewards (last section on the  Account Summary) and enter Nevada PVA. 

All Veterans and Active Duty personnel receive 

10% off their orders.  Military ID is required. 



NEVADA PVA CONTACTS 

OFFICE HOURS AND STAFF 

704 S. Jones Blvd. 

Las Vegas, NV  89107 

Office Hours 8:00-4:00 Monday-Thursday 

                        8:30-3:00 Friday 

                        702/646-0040 

Executive Director, Julie Johnson 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

(EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE) 

President, Daniel Kaminski 

Vice-President, Lester Wood 

Treasurer, Marc Fenn 

Secretary, Kenny Rogers 

National Director,  Lester Wood 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Roger Dauffenbach 

Tom Hudson 

COMMITTEES & CHAIRPERSONS 

Advocacy– Roger Dauffenbach 

Finance—Marc Fenn 

Legislative—Roger Dauffenbach 

Membership—Ann Perelman 

Co-Sports Director—Marc Fenn 

Co-Sports Director—Kenny Rogers 

 

Want to be on a committee? 

Or 

Become a Board Member? 

Call the office at 646-0040 for information 

National Service Office 

VLO, Patti Matysiak 

6900 N. Pecos Road 

Room 1C334 

North Las Vegas, NV 89086 

Monday-Friday 8:00-4:00 

702/791-9000 ext. 14458 

Fax: 702/224-6916 

RENO MEMBERS: Please contact Patti to set up  

appointments in Reno.  There is an NSO there monthly. 

 

Jennifer Yanez, LCSW, Spinal Cord Coordinator 

702/791-9000 ext. 15288 

Yvonne Enriquez, SCI Nurse 

702/791-9000 ext. 15267 

SCI Fax:  702/791-9384 

Prosthetics 

702/791-9000 ext./ 19063 

  

Disclaimer 

 

The Nevada Chapter of the Paralyzed Veterans of America 

is a non-profit organization.  We do not ask for or receive 

any money from any federal or state agencies.  All of our  

funds are received mainly from donations.  All members of 

the Paralyzed Veterans of America have sustained a spinal 

cord injury or disease.  If you have any questions or would 

like to make a donation to our organization, write to the 

address or call the numbers listed on this page.  Any articles 

that appear in  this newsletter are the opinion of the author 

of said article and not necessarily those of this organizations 

or members of the Board of Directors.  Any advertising ap-

pearing in this newsletter is paid for by the business or or-

ganization placing the advertisement.  Nevada PVA does 

not endorse and shall not be held liable for any claims of 

any kind against said business or organization.  The Nevada 

PVA’s newsletter if published six times a year.  All articles 

and advertisements must be in the office by the 1st of the 

month preceding the month of publication.  The editor has 

the right to edit all articles for space, punctuation, clarity 

and the  addition of necessary graphs or graphics. 

 



Mailing Address:  VA Southern Nevada Healthcare System 

6900 North Pecos Road, North Las Vegas, NV  89086 

(702)791-9000 

 

 

Vet Centers: 

 

Las Vegas Vet Center (702) 251-7873, 1919 S. Jones Blvd., Las Vegas, NV  89146 

 

Reno Sites 

 

Reno Vet Center (775) 323-1294, 1155 W. 4th Street, Suite 101, Reno, NV  89503 

Ely Outpatient Clinic/William B. Ririe Hospital (775) 289-3612, 6 Steptoe Circle, Ely, NV 89301 
VA Carson Valley Outpatient Clinic (888) 838-6256 ext. 4000, 925 Ironwood Drive, Suite 2102, Minden, NV  89423 

VA Lahontan Valley Outpatient Clinic (775) 428-6161, 365 West A Street, Fallon, NV  89406 

VA Sierra Nevada Healthcare System (775) 786-7200 or (888) 838-6256, 1000 Locust St., Reno, NV  89502 

Direct Lines to Reno SCI Staff:  Jim Hern, SCI Social Worker (775) 785-7075 

                                                     Renee Kinkle, SCI Nurse (775) 785-7078 

                                                      Medical Service Back Up (775) 784-3971 

 

Utah Sites 

 

Central Valley Medical Center/South Central Clinic (435) 623-3129, 48 W. 1500 N, Nephi, UT  84648 

Fountain Green Outpatient (435) 623-3129 ext.. 2975, 300 W 300 S., Fountain Green, UT  84632 
Ogden Outpatient Clinic (801) 479-4105, Ogden Regional Medical Center, 982 Chambers St., Ogden, UT  84403 

Orem Outpatient Clinic (801) 235-0953, Timpanogos Regional Hospital, 740 W 800 N., Suite 440, Orem, UT  84057 

Provo Vet Center (801) 377-1117, 1807 N 1120 W, Provo, UT  84604 

Roosevelt OPC (435) 722-3971, 210 W 300 N (75-3), Roosevelt, UT  84066 

Salt Lake City Vet Center (801) 584-1294, 1351 E 3300 S. Salt Lake City, UT  84106 

St. George Outpatient Clinic (435) 634-7608 ext. 6000, 1067 E. Tabernacle, Suite 7, St. George, UT  84770 
VA Salt Lake City Healthcare System (801) 582-1565 or (800) 613-4012, 500 Foothill Dr., Salt Lake City, UT 84148 

 

 

 

NATIONAL CRISIS HOTLINE  1/800-273-8255 

VETERANS PRESS 1 
 

 





2014 

Nevada Chapter 

Paralyzed Veterans of America 

 

Donations can be made in any amount and are fully tax deductible.  The will accumulate from January 1 through De-

cember 31. Donors will be printed in our monthly newsletter unless otherwise requested. 

 

Bronze Donor  $25 or more 

Silver Donor  $50 or more 

Gold Donor  $100 or more 

Titanium Donor  $250 or more 

Platinum Donor  $500 or more                

2014 Donor List 

Bronze 

 

Douglas Nagoshi 

Mr. & Mrs. MacElrath 

Lori Kincer 

 

Silver Donor 

Mr. Edward Gieseking 

Gold Donor 

Jerry & Sheena Washington 

Carma Richens 

Mr. & Mrs. Dibble 

Mary Heine 

Mr. & Mrs. Jarrat 

Mr. &  Mrs. William Strang 

Mr. & Mrs. Howe 

 

Titanium Donor 

Platinum Donor 

Lee O’Brien 

United Way of Southern Nevada 

Dee for Dentist 

  Ms. Carmen Castro 









Or Current Resident 

Nevada Paralyzed Veterans of America 

704 S. Jones Blvd. 

Las Vegas, NV  89107 

-(702) 646-0040 

Fax: (702) 646-3712 

Toll Free:  1-866-638-3837 

www.nevadapva.org   

Non-Profit Org. 
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